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Request for Decision         

Council Meeting: October 8, 2019 

6.1 - Amyotte & Sons Request to Connect to Mallaig Water 

Line 

 

Request 

At the July Council Meeting, Henri Amyotte on behalf of Amyotte and Sons 

Welding requested that the County consider extending the water line from the 

Mallaig Fire Hall across the railway track to their property line at the County’s 

cost.  They would connect the water line from their property line the welding 

shop.  The request was deferred to Strategic Planning. 

During Strategic Planning, Council discussed the request from Amyotte & Sons 

Welding to connect to the Mallaig Water Line.  There are similar situations in the 

municipality where residents connected to the waterline.  The resident paid the full 

cost of bringing the waterline to their property as well as the cost of connecting 

from their property line to their residence/business.  The resident then turned the 

waterline over to the County, and the County assumed responsibility of the water 

line up to the property line.    

 

Alternatives 

 

 

Recommendation 

Based on the discussions during strategic planning, administration is 

recommending that Amyotte & Sons be permitted to connect to the Mallaig 

waterline, at their expense.  

 

Submitted by: Phyllis Corbiere, Executive Assistant  


